
Decision No. 57/CERT/1556/2019

IN THE MATTER of the Sale and Supply of Alcohol Act 
2012

AND

IN THE MATTER of an application by Rebecca 
Charlotte Goodall  pursuant to s.219 
of the Act for a Manager’s Certificate

BEFORE THE Hurunui District Licensing Committee

Chairperson: Councillor M Black

DECISION (ON THE PAPERS)

This is an application by Rebecca Charlotte Goodall for a Manager’s Certificate.

The applicant holds a New Zealand work visa – Essential skills. Expiry Date 6 September 
2022. She may only work as Assistant winemaker, sales and logistics manager in Canterbury 
for Salinity Imports Limited.

Rebecca is not currently involved in the retail sale of alcohol in New Zealand and she does 
expect this to change within the next few months.
  
In 2017 before holding a managers certificate, the applicant was involved in a failed CPO.
She has since completed ‘Servewise’and LCQ and her employers have given more emphasis 
to training staff.

In their reports, the Police did not oppose the application, however they did state concerns 
regarding the applicant not working in the hospitality industry at present. 

The Licensing Committee has previously placed similar applications on hold for up to six 
months.  During this time, it is expected that the applicant advised where they have gained 
employment as a duty manager.

Under section 218 of the Act the Committee must not renew a manager’s certificate unless 
the manager holds the prescribed qualification.

As the applicant has successfully completed the Licence Controller Qualification, the 
committee is satisfied that the criteria as set out in s.224 of the Act has been met.
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A renewal notice can and will be issued, subject to the applicant providing sufficient 
evidence to the Secretary, that appropriate employment has been gained in a licensed 
premises by or before 04 July 2020.

DATED at Amberley 04 February 2020

____________________
Secretary
Hurunui District Licensing Committee


